
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

AprilBoard Meeting Minutes 
April 6, 2022 

 
Board Members Present (Incl. Zoom): 
Dennis Ball  Ken Herrington Janet Lucido  Joe Cassinerio  
Mark Locatelli  Bill Reddington Diana Dean  William Ewy  
Henry Pretzer Tina Sumner  Rob Mavis  Patty Dailey 
Warly Gorospe 
Guests: 
Melissa Rose  Tony Inderbitzen Sammy Ashworth FPD 
Zoom: 
Kevin Nehring 
 
Meeting Opened:  6:40PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball 
Meeting Protocol Reminders:  Whomever has the floor has the floor.  No 
interruptions.     
 
MarchBoard Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve byTina S.,2nd by Joe C.  
Approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  No Report 
 
Ride of Silence:  Melissa Rose and guest Sammy Ashworth, FPD:  Ride will be May 
18th.  This is the 20th year.  Ride out at 7 pm from Clovis West.  All right turns this 
year.  FPD will provide bike police and a PD presence.  Tina S. will ask Nathan 
Magsig for a proclamation for the ROS.   Possible T-Shirts to order when sign up on 
line?  Melissa to get the word out for media presence.    
Biking with Blue with FPD is being planned, but date has not yet been set.  Either 
late April or sometime in May.   
 
Advocacy:  Tina S.:She is still working on the Measure C allocation percentage.  
Tony Molina and others are working on the guidelines on how to spend the money.  
She has been introduced to Sarah Parkes at the San Joaquin River Conservancy and 
plans are coming to fruition, including cycling options.  Miles of trails will be added 
over the next few years.  Sarah offered to come to another FCC member meeting.  
Maybe we can check with her about using the Coke Hallowell barn?  Sarah offered 
tours of the Ball Ranch area.  Tina meets annually with the City of Clovis, which will 
be on May 6.  She will bring Clovis road issues to their attention.   



. 
ELR Recap:  Henry P. and Patty D.: Net income after expenses was $688.68.  
Registration was up from last November.  They had great feedback from riders.   
 
Padyakan Ride:  Warly G.:April 23 at Lost Lake.  Registration is open on line.  Free 
to members, but we need a head count for food.  There will be two rest stops.   
 
Kirch Flat:  Diana D.:  She is doing registration and volunteers.  Packet pickup will 
be at The Bike Shop on Friday from 5-7pm.  We will be able to use the empty 
business next door.   
 
Quarterly Member Meeting Recap:  Mark L.:  He appreciated all those who 
attended.  He asked for input from members.  It was discussed having a weekly or 
monthly all-level member ride.  The next meeting is pending to check with Sarah 
Parkes to see if we can use the Coke Hallowell location. 
 
C2K Update:  Dennis B.:  Committee meeting April 11 at 6:30 at Victory Grill.    
 
Ride Leader Training:Dennis B.:  May 5, 6:00 p.m.  The curriculum has been 
completed.  Ken H. will check to see if we can get Kendia’s room at Buchanan High 
on Teague.    
 
May Board Meeting Agenda Items:  Mark L. will add TDL training rides.  Will add 
to website.  Diana D. requested to revisit annual ride frequency 
 
Meeting Adjourned:8:50PM 
 
Respectfully submitted Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary 
 
 
 

 


